
What You See Is What You Get, by Annie Dillard

When I was six or seven years old, growing up in Pittsburgh, I used to
take a precious penny of my own and hide it for someone else to find.
It was a curious compulsion; sadly, Iâ€™ve never been seized by it
since. For some reason I always â€œhidâ€• the penny along the same
stretch of sidewalk up the street. I would cradle it at the roots of a
sycamore, say, or in a hole left by a chipped-off piece of sidewalk.
Then I would take a piece of chalk, and, starting at either end of the
block, draw huge arrows leading up to the penny from both directions.
After I learned to write I labeled the arrows: SURPRISE AHEAD or
MONEY
THIS WAY. I was greatly excited, during all this arrow-drawing, at the
thought of the first lucky passer-by who would receive in this way,
regardless of merit, a free gift from the universe. But I never lurked
about. I would go straight home and not give the matter another
thought, until, some months later, I would be gripped again by the
impulse to hide another penny.
Â 
It is still the first week in January, and Iâ€™ve got great plans.
Iâ€™ve been thinking about seeing. There are lots of things to see,
unwrapped gifts and free surprises. The world is fairly studded and
strewn with pennies cast broadside from a generous hand. Butâ€”and
this is the pointâ€”who gets excited by a mere penny? If you follow
one arrow, if you crouch motionless on a bank to watch a tremulous
ripple thrill on the water and are rewarded by the sight of a muskrat
kid paddling from its den, will you count that sight a chip of copper
only, and go your rueful way? It is dire poverty indeed when a man is
so malnourished and fatigued that he wonâ€™t stoop to pick up a
penny.
But if you cultivate a healthy poverty and simplicity, so that finding
a penny will literally make your day, then, since the world is in fact
planted in pennies, you have with your poverty bought a lifetime of
days. It is that simple. What you see is what you get.
Â 
â€¦For a week last September migrating red-winged blackbirds were
feeding heavily down by the creek at the back of the house. One day I
went out to investigate the racket; I walked up to a tree, an Osage
orange, and a hundred birds flew away. They simply materialized out of
the tree. I saw a tree, then a whisk of color, then a tree again. I
walked closer and another hundred blackbirds took flight. Not a
branch, not a twig budged: the birds were apparently weightless as
well as invisible. Or, it was as if the leaves of the Osage orange had
been freed from a spell in the form of red- winged blackbirds; they
flew from the tree, caught my eye in the sky, and vanished. [â€¦]
These appearances catch at my throat; they are the free gifts, the
bright coppers at the roots of trees.



Â 
Itâ€™s all a matter of keeping my eyes open.

-- Annie Dillard, from "Pilgrim at Tinker Creek"
[http://dcrit.sva.edu/wp-content/uploads/1974/01/Seeing.pdf]
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